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1.  2016 SUPER SEAL - PHASE 2 (R342-B) -- PUBLIC WORKS

    FUNDING -- R342 COLDMIX REPL-16

    (Request sent to nine vendors)

 

    RFB #16-0092 S/C# 8000104467

Engineer's Estimate:  $556,387.48

2016 Super Seal - Phase 2 (R342-B) .813 miles on 87th 

Street South between Rock Road & Webb Road 

Bid Bond

Addenda

Mies Construction
Bob Bergkamp 

Construction

Conspec Inc DBA 

Kansas Paving

Cornejo & Sons 

LLC

Coughlin 

Company

Pearson 

Construction LLC

Yes

No Bids

Andale Construction, Inc.

$477,354.08

Yes

On the recommendation of Kristen McGovern, on behalf of Public Works, Tim Kaufman moved to accept 

the bid from Andale Construction, Inc. in the amount of $477,354.08. Jennifer Dombaugh seconded the 

motion. The motion passed unanimously.

Sedgwick County opened bids for the 2016 Super Seal – Phase 2 (Project R342-B) on February 7, 2017, 

Andale Construction, Inc. was the sole bidder on the project. Public Works has reviewed the bid and 

recommended that the scope of the project be modified prior to award of the contract. They recommend  

elimination of the following original bid items:

1. HMA Surface (Ultrathin Bonded)(Type A)(PG 64-22)

2. Pavement Marking (Paint)(White)(4")(0.024") 

3. Pavement Marking (Paint)(White)(6")(0.024") 

4. Pavement Marking (Paint)(Yellow)(4")(0.024")

5. Pavement Marking (Paint)(White)(24")(0.024")

6. Pavement Marking Symbol (Paint)(White)(Left Arrow)(0.024")

7. Pavement Marking Symbol (Paint)(White)(Right Arrow)(0.024")

8. Pavement Marking Symbol (Paint)(White)(Thru-Right Arrow)(0.024")

9. Milling

Andale Construction, Inc. is currently the only vendor experienced in this process. 

This application method for Super Seal has been in existence and practice worldwide for decades but has 

not been used in this area until recently. There is only one contractor in the local market who is equipped 

and experienced in this application method. Public Works continues to monitor the cost of this type of 

application against the cost of other methods and materials, that provide a similar end product to ensure that 

the county is getting the best possible value. 
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Questions and Answers

David Spears – This is a partnering project Rockford Township and the City of Derby. I think Rockford will 

pay $34,000.00 of that and the balance will be split between Derby and Sedgwick County. We have been 

working on this for about a year. 

Tim Kaufman – So the additional work that is being removed from the bid will be done by Public Works –

painting and striping?

David Spears – We will do that on another contract that is called Nova Chip. We are doing 80 miles of 

Nova Chip this year, so we will add this to that Nova Chip program and will probably get it cheaper like 

McDonald’s hamburgers when we put it with that rather than just one mile here. Derby has a max on what 

they can pay on a project, and if we had done that, that would have sent us over.


